This is a brief summary of the key points from the Shotley Parish Council Meeting, held on 16 August  2012. More details will be in the minutes next month.

The Safer Neighbourhood Team reported no crimes for July.
County Councillor Dave Wood reported that a new library service was launched with the Industrial and Provident Society taking responsibilities from the County Council from 1 August; 16 Care Homes and 8 community wellbeing centres will be outsourced to a selected provider to be decided at the September Cabinet meeting; textile bags would be provided to homes to help collect those materials that would not be suitable for charity shops in order to prevent 7,000 tonnes of clothing going into landfill; and bidders were invited for the £40m broadband contract to help provide faster internet speeds for the County – BT and Fujitsu have until 7 September to make their case for winning the contract. Bids will be discussed at a special Cabinet meeting on 20 September and a contract awarded on 8 October.

www.myshotley.com  was now live with the Parish Council and news sections up and running. Local groups would have their own pages which they could update if required (the web manager would moderate content if necessary). 
The Shotley & Erwarton Business Directory was gaining new business entries and fees were coming in. It was hoped it would be ready in time to be published and distributed with the October edition of the Shotley Noticeboard.

A grant was made to the Shotley Noticeboard so that a replacement laptop could be purchased.

An interim Litter Warden (with streamlined duties) had been appointed as no suitable candidate had been found to cover the full Community Warden role. A revised advertisement would be posted up around the village and further interviews would take place in September.

An all-weather shelter had been installed at the River Stour gabions – six youths turned out along with other locals and councillors to help with the installation. Concerns had been expressed by some local residents as a party had been held at the beach the previous week and included a lot of “dispersal” noise and rubbish strewn around. Meetings were held between the residents, the SNT and councillors prior to the installation taking place and it was hoped that these concerns had now been addressed. There was also to be a follow up meeting with all interested parties in the next few weeks.

The Council had been advised that SCC Rights of Way were to install some steps at the steep slope on the public footpath on Cow Lane after an enquiry was initiated by a local resident. This installation was welcomed by the Council.

The Council had been asked to prioritise the s106 provisions it had requested regarding the recent HMS Ganges planning application -  In order these were: Freston crossroads, pedestrian crossings/traffic calming at Chelmondiston, broadband, recreational, social and cultural facilities, swimming pool, public transport. foot ferry, pre-school, Shotley Village Hall, cycle path and public art.
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